The West End Village Hall – “Tringham Hall”

The West End Village Hall, commonly known as “Tringham Hall”, is administered as a Charitable Trust for the use of West End Villagers. The Hall was built on land leased to the Charity by Surrey County Council and was first used in 1982. The project was successful due to the efforts of a dedicated and visionary group of Villagers. The name “Tringham” after the Tringham family who were benefactors to many facilities in the village.

The Hall is managed by a Management Committee who are the Trustees of the Charitable Trust. The Hall is therefore held in Trust for the Village and run by members of the Village.

The Committee comprises a minimum of 5 Elected Members, who are volunteers from the Village, and “Representative Members” who represent the main organisations using the hall. Without their time and effort the Hall will cease to function.

The Hall is not funded by the Parish, Borough or County Council although from time to time it receives discretionary grants or loans from them, and other organisations such as Chobham Poor Allotment or The Mayor’s Charity. The grants and loans have to be applied for and used as funding for specific purposes or towards projects such as the new foyer. Typically this kind of funding only covers around 10% of the annual cost of running the Hall.

In order to keep going, the Hall relies on income from hirers, fund raising and donations.

It is therefore in your interest to support the use of the Hall by taking part in activities with organisations that use the Hall on a regular basis, or to hire the Hall for your private function or party, or why not start something new like a drama group?

There are activities and interests for all ages, from Pre-school for the very young, Dance Classes, Indoor Bowls, Badminton, Dog Training, Aerobics, Women’s Institute and of course The Old Folks Social Club and Day Centre.

So why not get involved, take up a new hobby, get fit or just meet new friends and help save the Hall for future generations in the Village.

The current committee is working hard to try and keep the Hall in good condition and after nearly 30 years of use, there are always things that need to be repaired, replaced or renovated.

The best way to help save the Hall is to use it.
